

The Honorable John Tavaglione The Honorable Marion Ashley The Honorable Jeff Stone The Honorable John Benoit The Honorable Bob Buster 4080 Lemon Street Riverside, CA 92501

## **OFFICERS**

DIRECTORS

LA COUNTY Marlene Allen

VICE-PRESIDENT Blanca Gomez VICE-PRESIDENT

Bob Schoonover PRESIDENT

Dear Riverside County Board of Supervisors,

June 2, 2012

Linda Dent VICE-PRESIDENT Catherine Eide-Nelson SECRETARY Tony Bravo TREASURER

We are writing to express our concern and opposition of two agenda items for the June 5, 2012, Board of Supervisors meeting:

- Ordinance 781.14 establishing compensation and benefits for elected officials other than members of the Board of Supervisors.
- Resolution No. 2012-137 Exempt Management, Management, Confidential and other unrepresented salaries and benefits recommendation.

Lila Johnson-Crenshaw Lucy Guerrero Fred Huicochea Linda Mascorro Tony Mendoza Jose Sanchez Arnella Sims Cindy Singer

At a time when the County of Riverside is laying off front line workers and continues to face a major Rodolfo "Rudy" Gaona deficit, it is deeply concerning that the County would consider additional wage increases exceeding 5.5% for compaction, back pay for a lost year of supplemental pension in the form of 401a contribution, and the highest contribution increase for medical benefits for upper management Omar Perez employees.

LA/OC CITIES Joaquin Avalos VICE-PRESIDENT Linda Stone

Harold Sterker

This proposal would also bring the Assessor/County Clerk/Recorder, County Auditor-Controller, District Attorney, Sheriff/Coroner/Public Administrator, and the Treasurer/Tax Collector over \$200,000 in salary by 2014. These elected officials would have a higher salary than the Governor of the state of California. This is an outrageous proposal during a time of layoffs, furloughs and calls for VICE-PRESIDENT fiscal discipline.

Edwina Chism Cheryl Elam-Collins Cecilia Flores Brian Hollenbaugh Nady Maechling Charley Mims Andy Morales Simboa Wright

Just this week the Citizens Compensation Commission, created by California voters to set salaries and benefits for certain elected officials, approved a 5.5% pay reduction for 132 elected state officers to be in line with state worker cuts. We believe the County should follow the state's lead and match as closely as possible to the contracts negotiated with County unions.

TRI-COUNTIES Angela Portillo VICE-PRESIDENT Grace Sepulveda VICE-PRESIDENT

When the Board of Supervisors stated in November 2011 that management and elected officials should share the pain, we took them at their word. Last December SEIU 721 members faced a 3% reduction in pay and will have another cut this month, while upper management will see an immediate increase that will more than cover their EPMC contribution. Where is the leadership now?

Shannon Abramovitch Tom Johnston Perry Morefield Dave Mulvey Ted Perez

We strongly encourage the Board to reconsider this divisive and costly proposal.

INLAND AREA Barbara Cayon VICE-PRESIDENT

Wendy Thomas

Ed Toole

Sincerely,

VICE-PRESIDENT Lawrence "Larry" Beal Tim Burke Kevin Luke Bill Notte Glenn Sanders

Jason Klumb, SEIU 721 Inland Area Regional Director Wendy Thomas, SEIU 721 Inland Area Regional Vice President Barbara Cayon, SEIU 721 Inland Area Regional Vice President Glenn Sanders, SEIU 721 Executive Board member Kevin Luke, SEIU 721 Executive Board member

http://www.seiu721.org

□ 1651 E 4th St Ste 120 • Santa Ana CA 92701-5143 • Tel (714) 338-5201 • Fax (714) 543-2871 □ 42231 6th St W Ste 201 • Lancaster CA 93534 • Tel (661) 802-0977 • Fax (661) 974-7914

□ 933 Castillo St • Santa Barbara CA 93101 • Tel (805) 963-4411 • Fax (805) 962-9643